


The Most Holy Trinity—June 11th 
      7:00am, 9:00am, & 11:00am Sunday Masses  
 11:00am   Children’s Dismissal  crb 

Monday, June 12th– 
      6:20am    Mass—chapel 
      8:30am    Mass—chapel 
 6:30pm     Knights of Columbus Meeting  kocr 
Tuesday, June 13th 
      6:20am    Mass—chapel 
      8:30am    Mass—chapel 
      Noon–1:00pm Prayer Intercessor—chapel 
Wednesday, June 14th 
      6:20am    Mass—Perpetual Help Devotions—chapel 
      8:30am    Mass—chapel 
    10:00am Adult Religious Education  pmr 
 12:00 Noon–1:00pm Prayer Intercessor—chapel 
   1:00pm Knit & Crochet  pmr 
      5:30pm    Mass —chapel 
      6:00pm     Men’s Spirituality Reflection—chapel 
Thursday, June 15th 
      6:20am    Communion Service—chapel 
      8:30am    Mass—chapel 
      Noon–1:00pm Prayer Intercessor—chapel 
 7:00pm RCIA Inquiry  pmr 
Friday, June 16th 
      6:20am    Mass—chapel 
      8:30am    Mass—chapel 
    Rosary for Vocations following in the Chapel 
      Noon–1:00pm Prayer Intercessor—chapel 
Saturday, June 17th 
      8:30am    Mass—chapel 
      3:00pm    Sacrament of Reconciliation—church 
      4:00pm  Sunday Vigil Mass 
      7:00pm  Sacrament of Reconciliation—church 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ—June 18th 
      7:00am, 9:00am, & 11:00am Sunday Masses  
 Youth Fundraiser Pancake Breakfast after all Masses 
 11:00am    Children’s Dismissal  crb 

   All are invited to the Corpus Christi Procession on Sunday, 
June 18th, at St. Joseph Parish in Springfield.  Bishop Rice will 
preside at the 10:30am Mass with the Procession immediately 
following. All parishioners are invited to participate, especially 
children who received their First Communion this year.             
A reception will follow the procession. 

Immaculate  Conception  Parish 

June 11, 2017—The Most Holy Trinity Sunday 

Monday, June 12th 
      6:20am  + Susan Wilder   

   8:30am + Ladonna Havekost 
Tuesday, June 13th— 
  St. Anthony of Padua, Priest & Doctor of the Church 
     6:20am   Healthcare Professionals   
  8:30am  + James Patrick Clarke  
Wednesday, June 14th                                                        
     6:20am  Graduates 
  8:30am    Roma Jean Wilson (Int.) 
      5:30pm + Max Marsh 
Thursday, June 15th 
      6:20am Communion Service 
      8:30am     St. Agnes Class of 1952 Family & Friends 
Friday, June 16th 
    6:20am  Care Givers 
 8:30am      + Virginia Cook 
Saturday, June 17th 
      8:30am       Homebound 
Saturday Vigil Mass for Sunday 
      4:00pm      + Anthony D’Alessandro 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ— 
      June 18th  
      7:00am + Bill & Ethel Massmann 
      9:00am   + Sandy Cooper 
  11:00am   The Parish Family  

Mass Intentions This Week in the Parish 

Request Cards for 

Mass Intentions and for 

Memorial Remembrances are 

available 

in the Gathering Area  
     If you would like to request a Mass     
Intention or a Loving Memorial  Remembrance  
for someone, cards are available in the Gathering Area. 

Daily Mass Schedule 
Monday—Wednesday, & Friday: 6:20am 

Monday—Saturday: 8:30am 

Wednesday evening: 5:30pm 

Mass & Rosary for Cancer Patients, 
their families & friends with the 

Anointing of the Sick 
Wednesday—5:30 PM—June 21st, 2017 

   The 5:30pm Mass intention for Wednesday, June 21st, 
will be for “all who are carrying the heavy cross of having 
been diagnosed with cancer.” During Mass, we will have 
the Anointing of the Sick for those who are suffering from 
any disease or anxiety and would like to receive the      
Sacrament of Healing. Immediately following Mass we will 
pray the rosary seeking Mary’s intercession for strength 
and healing. Following our time together in prayer, join us 
for some watermelon and ice cream. 

Bishop Rice to Lead Corpus Christi Procession 
Sunday, June 18th 



Scripture Readings for 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ—
June 18, 2017 

Deuteronomy: 8:2–3, 14b–16a;  
Psalm: 147:12–13, 14–15, 19–20;  

1 Corinthians 10:16–17;  &  Gospel:  John 6:51–58 

     Rosemary Allison, Carlos Contreras, Lorraine D’Alessandro, 
Robert Gerhardy, Jane Hendershott, Elston Hill, Pauline 
Katzfey, Gail LaRoche, Diane Martin, Doris Meekins, Michael 
Menne, Mary Miller, Loretta Polk, Cecelia Ray, Flor Rivera, Jan 
Royster, Judy Rupp, Mary Shanahan, Douglas Strickland, Pam 
Sullivan, and all who need more  prayers. 

People are listed for 4 weeks, then transferred to the 
Prayer Intention book, unless family notifies us  otherwise.  

     Please remember in prayer our faithful departed:                 
Lilly Lecheler, aunt of Fr. Lewis Hejna and Doris Trotter; and  
Tom Tomsovic, husband of Sue.  

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord. And let the perpetual light            
shine upon them. And may the souls of all the faithful departed, 

through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 

          The Gospel today is sometimes called “the Gospel in    
miniature” because it so concisely sums up the Gospel mes-
sage. In even more condensed form, “God loved… God gave…” 
It is the paradigm for stewardship—we give because we love. 

   June 24th, 2017 

Fr. Chaz Dunn’s 
1st Ordination Anniversary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Vacation Bible School 

 Save the Date!!! 
Area-wide 

Catholic Vacation  
Bible School at SEAS 

June 25th–June 29th,  
6:00pm–8:30pm. 

     VBS Registration—Gathering Area  

From Father Tomõs Desk  

Parishioners Who Need Special Prayers 

The Rewards of Risk 
     A temporary office-help agency in Washington, DC     
recently began offering a $100 bonus to the employee who 
makes the biggest mistake of the month. He doesn't get a 
reprimand. He doesn't get demoted. He gets a $100 bonus. 
I read about an executive for a company called Sara Lee 
Direct who thought he was getting a great deal on a       
shipment of belts, so he acted quickly and bought a whole 
warehouse full. Only later did he discover that what he 
bought was not manufacturing belts for the conveyor system 
at the factory, but a bunch of those three-inch-wide paisley 
belts from the 1960s. Instead of getting fired, he was   
awarded a bronze plaque that proudly commemorated the 
"Worst Buy of the Year." 
     When I read these stories, I had two reactions. My first 
was: Are these businesses nuts? Have they gone crazy, or 
what? And then my second thought was that maybe I could 
talk the church council into adopting a similar policy. Maybe 
there could be a bonus for the worst sermon of the month. I 
could use some extra cash! 
      Seriously though, there's a strategy behind rewarding 
mistakes. The president of that temporary help company 
explained it this way: "The object is to get people to take 
risks." An official at Sara Lee Direct where the employee got 
promoted instead of fired for making that terrible purchase 
put it this way, "If you don't go up to the plate and swing 
hard, you're never going to hit a home run. If you're not   
willing to make a mistake, you're not really trying." 
     The bottom-line is that risk-taking is the only road to   
success. And companies are finding that it's worth           
rewarding a few mistakes along the way if it encourages 
their people to take the kind of risks that can bring huge  
rewards. And the same is true for people of faith. 
     How much faith does it take to follow? How much risk are 
we willing to take? That's the crux of the discussion between 
Jesus and Nicodemus. That's what Jesus meant when he 
said you must be reborn. 

CSS Publishing Company, Inc., Return to The Lord, Your God, by Lee Griess  
 

The Difference between Believing and Believing 
     I grew up in the Niagara Peninsula, and so, all through 
my childhood, I heard stories of barrels, wheelbarrows,   
acrobats and publicity stunts that happened over Niagara 
Falls. One of the most amazing stories I ever heard was 
about the French acrobat Blondin. Blondin would do     
amazing feats on a tightrope stretched out over the Niagara 
Gorge. 
      One day, Blondin's manager was standing on the       
Canadian side of the gorge, doing his best to attract a crowd 
for his acrobat to perform. Blondin had just done a series of 
stunts (walking on his hands, doing cartwheels, using a   
unicycle, etc.). His feats were really quite spectacular. The 
Frenchman took up a wheelbarrow and got onto the rope 
between the two sides and turned to his manager. In front of 
the crowd, he asked him, "Do you  believe that I can push 
this wheelbarrow across this rope to the other side?" 
     The manager said, "Yes, I do." Blondin said, "Get into 
the wheelbarrow!" 
     As you can tell from that story, there is a profound      
difference between believing and believing. 

by David Chotka  

Scripture Readings for ... 

Stewardship Reflection 

Fr. Chaz’s Anniversary of Ordination 

Faithful Departed 

The Annual Diocesan 
Development Fund 

Diocesan Goal $2,600,000.00 
Parish Goal: $190,424.00   Donor Goal: 445 

CURRENT Pledges: $132,329.00  Donors: 332 
      We are conducting the 2017 Diocesan Development 
Fund appeal. Please pray about your participation and be  
prepared to generously respond. 



  The Springfield Catholic School System is accepting registra-
tion for the 2017-2018 school year.  Our system is made up 
of three (3) elementary schools (preschool–8th grade) and 
one (1) high school.  For a tour, enrollment information, or to 
check availability at various grade levels, please contact the 
schools in which you are interested.  

Immaculate Conception: 417-881-7000 
St. Agnes: 417-866-5038 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton: 417-887-6056 
Springfield Catholic High School: 417-887-8817 

Tradition of Faith, Service, and Academic Excellence! 

¶   Employment Opportunities—ALL EMPLOYMENT       
OPPORTUNITIES AND APPLICATIONS are available on the 
Springfield Catholic Schools website at www.scspk12.org.  

¶  Immaculate Conception School is accepting applica-
tions for a second grade teacher for the 2017-2018 school 
year.  Applicants must be an active Catholic and a certified        
teacher.  Contact Theresa Coleman, 417.881.7000, or email 
tcoleman@scspk12.org  to arrange for an interview. 

Virtus—Pre-registration is necessary: www.virtus.org and 
click on “registration” on the left, or call your parish office for 
assistance. Schedule may be found on the diocesan event     
calendar at www.dioscg.org or www.virtus.org. The next     
sessions are: Sunday, June 18th, 6:30pm–9:30pm,  Springfield 
Catholic High School, room 200, 3ÐÒÉÎÇПÉÅÌÄ; Monday,          
June 26ÔÈȟ ςȡππœŐ–5:00pm, Our Lady  of the Lake,  Branson. 

     St. Agnes Cathedral annual garage sale: Friday, June 16th, 
7:00am–4:00pm; and Saturday, June 17th, 7:00am–11:00am 
in the school gym. There will be furniture, clothing, books, 
toys, kitchen utensils, tools, collectibles, and maybe even the 
kitchen sink!!                                                                                           

   Catholic Charities of Southern Missouri is hiring a Chief  
Development Officer to lead its development and fundraising 
program. The position will be based in Springfield. Minimum 
requirements include a bachelor’s degree and 3 years of   
senior level experience in development or marketing.  For a 
full job description and to apply, please visit 
www.ccsomo.org/employment. 

   Please join a growing number of volunteers from area     
parishes that help maintain the grounds and assist in 
LifeHouse's raised vegetable beds! Our next work date is 
Thursday, June 22nd. We are participating in United Way's 
Day of Caring so our hours will be from 8:30am–noon with 
LifeHouse providing lunch for their volunteers. We will be 
mulching the berm, weeding and mulching existing beds,  
and doing various other projects. Please bring your favorite          
gardening tools and work gloves. Call Jana Hukriede for more 
information or to volunteer at 417.840.4109. Our July work 
date will be on Thursday, July 27th, from 8:00am–10:00am.  

CAMP RE-NEW-ALL 
     Spots  are  filling  fast!   Camper  spots  are  
filled  on  a  first come,  first  serve  basis.  

Applications at church, school and on  the  diocesan  website: 
dioscg.org. Select “Camp RE-NEW-All” from the Ministry/
Offices drop-down menu. Call  Rosie  Francka,  866.0841 with 
questions. Volunteers needed at both locations; cook,         
counselor, nurse, craft director, sports assistant, music         
director, etc. Contact Kim Sellers at 573.979.9016 or                                
kimsellers66@gmail.com. 

      The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
(R.C.I.A.) Inquiry has Begun! 
     Do you know someone who might be 
considering becoming Catholic? RCIA     
Inquiry meets on the third Thursday of 

each month. The next meeting is June 15th, at 7:00pm, in the 
Parish Meeting Room (PMR). No commitment required. For 
more information, please contact Tina Miller at the parish   
office, 417.887.0600. 

     Immaculate Conception Council 13681 Knights of Columbus 
next regular monthly meeting is Monday, June 12th, 6:30pm, in 
the Knights of Columbus Room. All members are asked to   
attend. Contact Jerry Pfankuch, 882.5558.   

   The Knights of Columbus BBQ Challenge will be hosted by     
St. Joseph the Worker, Council 10200, at 1796 N. State High-
way NN in Ozark, Saturday, June 24th. Serving will begin at 
5:00pm. The cost is $5.00 per person, $20.00 per family. Come 
and support Immaculate Conception’s Knights of Columbus 
BBQ!!! Watch the bulletin for more information and details. 

   "Volunteers are needed for the pro-life booth at the Ozark 
Empire Fair, July 27th–August 5th. The booth theme is: SHOW 
ME LIFE that will feature the babies development in the womb 
(9 days-9 months). Missouri Right to Life will provide entry  
tickets. The shifts are 3 hours in an air-conditioned build-
ing. For details and to sign up, please call Carl at 725.9444 
(message) or 496.1235 (C). 
 

SAVE THE DATE:   
Mass of Thanksgiving for the  
Capital Endowment Campaign  

     Bishop Edward Rice has scheduled a Mass of Thanksgiving 
in response to the stewardship and generosity of the Church in 
Southern Missouri to the first-ever diocesan Capital              
Endowment Campaign. The Mass of Thanksgiving will be held 
at 6:00pm, Tuesday, June 20th at St. Agnes Cathedral with a 
reception following after Mass. 

Welcome to Springfield Catholic Schools 

Prayer Chain:  (417) 887-0600, Ext. 130 
email: staff@ic-parish.org 

LifeHouse/Catholic Charities Grounds Work days  

Knights of Columbus  

Safe Environment VIRTUS Training 

Catholic Charities Job Opening 
Volunteer for Pro-Life Booth 

St. Agnes Garage Sale June 16th—June 17th 

Questions About Becoming Catholic 
CALL   417-887-0600 

Knights of Columbus  Greater Ozarks Chapters 

BBQ Challenge 

http://www.scspk12.org


 
 
 
 

Items in need of repair: 

¶ Cooling Compressor for the Chapel—Donated 

¶ New Unit for Parish Offices: $6,695.00. Less expensive to 
replace unit and use unit for replacement parts than to 
replace the evaporator Coil for a unit in the Parish       
Offices. 

Bids are being solicited for the following: 

¶ Tuck-pointing, removing calcification, and sealing of       
the brick for our Marian Grotto (to prevent extensive  
reconstructive surgery). Estimate: $940.00. 

        Sealing of the brick for church, school & rectory.  

   Today, we are taking up the collection for the Catholic  
Communication Campaign (CCC). Your support helps the CCC 
connect people to Christ, here and around the world, through 
the internet, television radio, and print media. Half of the 
funds we collect remains in our diocese to support local    
efforts. Be a part of this campaign to spread the gospel     
message and support the collection today!  

Parish Maintenance 

Got Too Much Stuff?  Clean out your  
closets and help the Boy Scouts!  

     Boy Scouts of Immaculate Conception are 
accepting items for the annual Boy Scout 
Garage Sale. Donations of furniture, cloth-
ing, and accessories, household items, and 

more can be dropped off near the I.C. gym doors anytime 
between June 3rd–June 15th, or call John Cox, 417.529.8300 
or jfamily4@mchsi.com to arrange pick-up of larger            
donations. No chemicals, mattresses, or tube monitors/TVs 
please. Join us for the HUGE Father's Day weekend 
sale Friday, June 16th, 3:00pm–8:00pm, Saturday, 
June 17th, 8:00am–8:00pm, and Sunday, June 18th, 
8:00am–12:00pm.  

   This year marks the 100th anniversary of the Blessed      
Virgin Mary appearing to three little shepherds in the small 
town of Fatima, Portugal. Our Lady entrusted to them a    
message for the world that is still timely today: pray for 
world peace and the conversion of sinners. Bishop Edward 
Rice will celebrate Mass and lead the rosary at the following 
parishes to commemorate the 100th Anniversary of the    
Miracle of Fatima.  All are invited and encouraged to attend 
as well as parishioners from surrounding parishes.  At each 
location, the rosary will begin at 6:30pm, with Mass at  
7:00pm. 

¶ Monday, June 12th, St. Peter the Apostle Parish,        
        Joplin 

¶ Thursday, July 13th, St. Eustachius Parish,  
        Portageville 

¶ Saturday, August 19th, Immaculate Heart of Mary   
        Parish, Mansfield (fulfills Sunday Mass obligation) 

¶ Wednesday, September, 13th, Ste. Marie de Lac  
         Parish, Ironton 

¶ Friday, Oct. 13th, St. Mary of the Annunciation  
        Cathedral, Cape Girardeau 

     Join us for a public praying of the rosary at Planned  
Parenthood, 626 E. Battlefield, on Tuesday, June 13th at 
7:00pm. For more information, contact Mark Kiser, 986.9507. 

Your Contributions Received for the Weekend of  June 3–4, 2017  
Envelopes:                        $ 16,525.00                       Home Missions:                         $          0.00    
Plate     $  1,223.49   Sponsor-A-Child:                      $     140.00  
Total:     $ 17,748.49    

Weekly Need to Meet Budget:    $      20,400.00    
     (1.17% above budget)                                                                       Parish Repair & Maintenance:       $               2,153.00  
         Year-to-date Collection:         $       1,000,963.84  
                                Building Fund:     $                        0.00  

Yearly Budget:     $   1,060,800.00   Remaining on Debt  Collection:    $           191,969.50                                    

Immaculate Conception 
St. Vincent de Paul  

Total Households Assisted 
since January 5, 2017 

452 Households with a total of 
925 Members 

5:30PM Mass Wednesday—Chapel 

Perpetual Adoration 
Holy Trinity’s Chapel—2818 E. Bennett St. 

Please call Chuck Ball, 417.887.6703; 
Joyce Blades, 417.881.4367; or 

Diane Hoy at 417.860.7134 
to schedule a time before the 

\  Blessed Sacrament  \ 
Divine Mercy Chaplet & Rosary—3:00pm on Sundays 

Pray  for  Vocations  to  the 

Priesthood  and  Religious  Life. 

 

Catholic Communication Campaign Collection 

Celebrating the 100th Anniversary of  
The Miracle of Fatima 

100th Year Fatima Anniversary  
June Rosary Rally 


